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VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION

Volunteer Appreciation Week is being
honored in the province during the week
of April 19  - April 24 .  This is theth th

perfect opportunity to thank those who
give so much of their precious time to the
betterment of our town and our region.  If
you see members of our Reidville
Volunteer Fire Department, council, EDC
committee or our Recreation Committee,
please take a moment to say “thanks”.  It
seems in these busy time, we are all so
quick to say “you made a mistake” but we
rarely stop to say “good job...thank you!”.
Those simple words make volunteering
worthwhile.

NOTE: The Town of Reidville will be
honoring the major volunteers in our
town at a Community function at the
Reidville Community Hall on Friday,
April 30, 2010.  This event will involve a
meal followed by recognition and a
dance.

The dance will be open to all and  start
around 9:00 p.m. with the live band D.J.
Express starting at 10:00 p.m. The meal
will be by invitation only. There is no
charge for this event. 

The town of Reidville is quite proud of
the tremendous amount of volunteer
support in our town.  This event will give
everyone a chance to recognize the
special efforts of these exceptional
individuals!

Please get out to the dance and be sure
and say “Thank You” to our volunteers.

RECREATION

The Reidville Recreation Committee
would like to advise residents that they
have started  the  walking program at the
Community Hall.  This program is on
Monday and Thursday evenings from 7
pm to 9 pm.  All residents are
welcome...remember participate and keep
active....part of a healthy lifestyle.  For
more information call the town office at

635-5232.

HEALTH TIP

APRIL IS CANCER PREVENTION
MONTH!

Cancer prevention starts with healthy
living. Can lifestyle changes really make
a difference? Yes. By making healthy
lifestyle choices, you can reduce your risk

of getting cancer. In fact, about half of
all cancers can be prevented through
healthy living. 

HALL RENTAL PRICES

As of April 12, 2010, the rental prices
for the community hall will be as
listed:

- Weddings/Anniversary      - $200.00
- Showers            - $50.00
- Birthday parties           -  $50.00
- Basement           - $25.00

There will be a refund of $50 for
weddings and anniversaries and a $25
refund for parties and showers if the
cleaning is done to the standards listed
on a form that will be provided to
anyone who books the hall.  The
bookings will now be taken at the
town office at 635-5232.

TAX COLLECTION

As of April 9, 2010, the town’s
collection rate for 2010 stands at
96.83%. Compared with the same time
last year, the town’s collection rate is
up  from 96.16%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with
the payment of their account 

To those residents in arrears and
not  honor ing
a g r e e m e n t s ,
please note that
further action is
being taken!

NOTE: All seniors
(65 years of age or older - or turning
65 any time during 2010) are eligible
for an additional 5% discount.

WATERLINE HOOKUPS

The town of Reidville would like to
advise residents that water hookups in
the community will only be done
between April and October.  This is a
c o m m o n  p r a c t i c e  a m o n g
municipalities to prevent damages and
the freezing of waterlines.

RENOVATIONS

If you are in need of general
renovations such as shingles, siding,
windows, decks, etc. call Jason
Nichols at 660-0417 for a price quote.

http://reidville-nl.ca
http://Reduce your childs risk.aspx?sc_lang=en


SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date      Name     Age

Apr 13 Francis (Bibbs) Curtis          58
Apr 14 Marlene Curlew            ?
Apr 19 Jordan Pittman           16
Apr 20 Hazel Reid                         56
Apr 23 Robin Reid            18
Apr 26 Otto Reid            59
Apr 27 Mary Reid ?
Apr 27 Archie Butt            56
Apr 27 Donna Rumbolt            50
Apr 28 Stella Harvey            65
May 1 Pauline Reid                         67
May 2 Bill Collins                                64
May 3 Myrtle Rumbolt              ?
May 3 Perry Martin                         44
May 10 Mackenzie Budgell            10

 Anniversaries:
Date         Name                            Years   
Mar 29 Donna & Tony Rumbolt          30
May 9 Pauline & Clarence Reid        58

SPRING CLEAN-UP

The spring clean-up this year will have
to be put on hold due to the restriction at
the landfill site.  The town is sorry for
any inconvenience this may cause
residents. Please be advised that the new
site for appliances, metals, etc. is at the
salvage yard on Route 430 formerly
owed by Ken Alexander.   

WEBSITE

Did you know that the town’s website
has been updated!  It is very user
friendly and has some wonderful
pictures, useful information and tidbits
about our beautiful town.  A big thank
you goes out to Cliff Reid...who is the
webmaster of this website...for a
wonderful job! The website address is
http://reidville-nl.ca.  Have a look you
will not be disappointed!!!!!

LOST AND FOUND/FOR SALE

Found: Picked up on Reidville Road
two hub caps and a crown tail pipe tip.

For Sale: A blue chesterfield with both
ends reclining.  For more information
call 635-3945.

CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY
CLEANING

If you require any  carpet and upholstery
cleaning, vehicle, etc. Call Jason
Nichols at 660-0417.

SOD CONCERN

Local sod farmers would like to ask
the public to please be extremely
careful when using snowmobiles and
atvs on sod farm field during the
winter. Please ride on the road or on
the edges of the fields.  When spring
breaks, please refrain from the sod
fields altogether to protect the crops.
Thank you.

BINGO

The Reidville Recreation Committee
along with the Reidville Volunteer
Fire Department will be holding
their prize bingo on Tuesday, April
20, 2010.

Hope to see you there.

NOTE: At every bingo in Reidville,
if you bring an item for the Food
Bank, you will receive “one” free
winner take all.  Only one free
winner take all per person.

 If you have a prize you would like
to donate to the monthly prize bingo,
please Terri Lynn Curlew or
Marjorie Curlew at 635-3146, or you
may drop it off at the council office.

RECYCLABLES

Residents please be advised that the
recycling depot will not accept any
cans, juice boxes, or plastic bottles
that have been crushed.  Please do
not crush these items!

YOUTH
ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Hockey: Congratulations goes out
to Curtis Reid who was part of the
Deer Lake Pee Wee hockey team
who won a bronze medal in the
Provincial Tournament in St.
Anthony last week.

Hockey: Congratulation to coach
Robert Major and players;  Michael
Maher, Cody Reid, Obediah Major,
and Kirkland Young on their gold
medal win in the provincial Atom D
tournament held in Deer Lake last
week.

If anyone has any accomplishments
to be added to this section please
call the town office or send an email
to the above address!  Thanks

MOTHER’S DAY TEA

The 3  Annual  Mother’s Day Teard

will be held on Saturday, May 8th

from 2 to 4 pm. Come on out and
enjoy some social time,  tea, coffee,
sandwiches and cookies. The cost
of this event will be $5.00 and
tickets will be available within the
next week.  For tickets or
information call Jackie at 635-7728
or the town office at 635-5232. 

BUSINESS SHOWCASE

The 6  Annual Deer Lake Regionalth

Showcase will be held on Friday,
April 30  from 4 pm to 9 pm andth

May 1 from 9 am to 4 pm at the
Hodder Memorial Complex.

PUBLIC LEGAL INFORMATION

ASSOCIATION

Publ ic  Legal  information
Association of NL (PLAN) is a
non-profit organization dedicated to
educating Newfoundlander and
Labradorians about the law. PLAN
provides public legal education and
information services with the intent
of increasing access to justice.
Currently, PLAN has developed a
family law information session to
be delivered in various rural
communities.  The information
session will be delivered in Deer
Lake at the Tree House Family
Resource Center ( 1 Poplar Road)
on April 22 , 2010 from 7-9 pm.  Ifnd

you have any questions or concerns,
please do not hesitate to contact
PLAN by phone @ 722-2805 or by
e m a i l  a t
programs@publiclegalinfo.com 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call.............    1-800-261-074

Fire Alarm...........................   635-5600

RCMP.....................................635-2173

Ambulance........................ .....635-3020

NF Power......................1-800-474-5711

Council Office..................       635-5232

                         Fax:    635-4498

Due to technical problems at the
office the newsletter is a couple days
late...sorry for any inconvenience!

http://reidville-nl.ca
mailto:programs@publiclegalinfo.com
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